
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 12, 2021
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on August 12, 2021.
Members Present: Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri, John Taylor, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry
Guests: Madeleine Geschwind, John Wheeler, Bruce Biagi
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

Residences@Mill Falls plans to have a deck that would overhang Deerfield Avenue. This would require a variance. This matter has been discussed at meetings of the Selectboard but as of now there has been no application to the ZBA.
John Wheeler mentioned that the Planning Board would like to meet with the ZBA to discuss various bylaws. It would be a good idea to have the Building Inspector at the meeting as well. Joe said he would be happy to revisit the sign bylaws.

At 7:16 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of a public hearing for Bruce Biagi.
The meeting resumed at 7:43 p.m.
The Board agreed to deliberate on the application of Bruce Biagi for a small solar installation.
All of the Board’s questions had been satisfied at the hearing. This project provides renewable power, which is a benefit to the community. The project does not require any additional new curb cuts. Traffic should not be affected in any way. Water and sewer systems will not be affected by this project. There should be no adverse impact on town services. The installation is small enough not to affect surface or groundwater runoff. No signs will be added.

Based on the information collected and the above findings, a motion was made by Chris and seconded by Eric, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to Bruce Biagi to install a small scale 15.13kw DC solar array, at property located at 474 Little Mohawk Road (Map 27, Lot 18).


Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Joe, John, Chris
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None

Motion passed 4-0-0
The Board discussed having a meeting with the Planning Board and perhaps having Town Counsel present as well. Possible topics of discussion include tax title properties, marijuana definitions, findings and variances, and the sign bylaw.
At 8:01 p.m. a motion was made by Chris, seconded by Eric, to adjourn the meeting.


Voting in Support of motion: Chris, Joe, Eric, John
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 4-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List

Application for a Special Permit from Bruce Biagi

